P A S D A

Princeton Area Swimming and Diving Association

Minutes of Meeting # 3 (Season Wrap-up) - Monday, July 30, 2007

Meeting commenced at approximately 7 PM.

Agenda & Minutes

The July 30, 2007 meeting agenda was approved.

A motion to approve the minutes of the prior meeting (June 12, 2007) was made and seconded.  

Treasurer’s Report

As of July 30, 2007, the Treasurer’s Report reflects the following balances:

	Checking
	$7,313     

	Money Market
	2,313

	Total
	$9,626


Not reflected in the above totals are outstanding dues from West Windsor and Nassau, and outstanding Championship entry fees from Hopewell Valley Golf and Lenape.  Payment of past due balances must be resolved as soon as possible.  

2007 Diving Dual Meet Season

Due to rain on several meet dates some teams were only able to complete two dive meets before Championships.  Otherwise the dual meet season worked well.  

2007 Swimming Dual Meet Season

Some questions and comments were made with regard to issues that arose during the season. 

· Who provides timers pads and ribbons at dual meets?  At the beginning of each season PASDA provides pads to all teams to record results and the ribbons to be awarded.  The scheduled home team (which is usually the same as the host team) is responsible for providing the pads and ribbons at the meet.  In the event the scheduled home team cannot use their facility, (i.e., as an accommodation, the “guest” team’s facility is used) the home team as per the schedule should bring the pad and ribbon supplies.  

· What can we do when a meet takes longer than desired, and there is concern that it cannot be finished?  If it becomes apparent that a meet may not be fully completed due to time constraints, an option is to mutually agree that the first heats for all remaining events be run before subsequent (2nd, 3rd…) heats.  If need be, each team can still swim their remaining heats whenever convenient at their own pools.  Whenever possible try to combine heats to fill all lanes, thereby reducing the number of heats required.  The Board has suggested in the past that very large teams consider splitting into two smaller teams to make dual meets more manageable.  

· A comment was made that relays should count towards points as much as individual events do.  (For comparison, scoring is awarded as follows:  Relays are awarded 7 points to the 1st place team.  No points for 2nd place.    Individual events are awarded 5 points (1st place), 3 points (2nd place) and 1 point (3rd place).  The maximum points allowed to one team for an individual event is limited to 8 points.  If team “A” places 1st and 2nd, AND team “B” has a swimmer in the event who completes the event without disqualification, team “B” will be awarded the 3rd place point.)

The Board will accept comments on the above issues via e-mail and will revisit these items at the May 2008 meeting.     

2007 Diving Championships

Diving Championships were reported as having gone well.  Cranbury had responsibility for hospitality and did a good job.  It was noted that the speaker system could be improved.  A suggestion was made to add events for the 6 & under age group at the 2008 Championships.   

2007 Swimming Championships

Swimming Championships generally went well.  After discussing a few ground rules with spectators, the meet ran smoothly.  Marshalling was handled exceptionally well.  Thanks to Hopewell Valley Golf for Hospitality and Hamilton who also helped with Hospitality.  

There were, however, some concerns that need to be addressed.  The boys (12 & under session) locker room upstairs was left messy, resulting in additional costs to PASDA to cover the clean up process.  

Especially troubling to the Board and to all PASDA members, we will not be invited back to the John Witherspoon facility due to items missing from the equipment room.  A request was made to have the missing items returned anonymously, no questions asked.  Unfortunately nothing was recovered and, as such, PASDA will pay for the missing items.  Under the circumstances we must find a new facility for Championships, likely at a higher cost.  

The 2007 Championship host teams are asked to compile a checklist of tasks and tips for the 2008 Championship host teams to follow.  

2007 Officials Clinics

Officials clinics were held and some sessions were well attended, while others were not.  Efforts should be made by each club to ensure their coaches are certified, as well as having a sufficient number of team parents certified.  We would like to see more parents attend clinics to allow for adequate coverage and the fair, consistent application of PASDA rules at dual meets and Championships.  PASDA provides free officials clinics each season at host clubs upon request, subject to availability.  

A related issue was raised with regard to rule consistency throughout a meet.  We do not want officials to become more harsh or lenient as a meet progresses.  Prior to the start of any meet officials of both teams should briefly discuss and agree as to how the meet will be run.  Although there should not be any major variability here, teams may mutually agree to minor changes, if applied consistently.  PASDA policy has been that, at a minimum, first heats should be subject to established rules and potential disqualification for infractions.  [PASDA by-laws allow for some leniency for 8 & unders in certain circumstances.]  In any event, coaches and officials from both teams must agree to terms prior to beginning the meet, and those terms should be applied throughout the meet.  

[Please encourage members to become Officials and attend a clinic.  The clinics are informative, fun and will help parents better understand the workings of a swim meet and what is expected of the swimmers. ]

 Old Business

Insurance Issues (limited discussion) – The PASDA Board is the liaison to the championship facility contact, and as such, teams should not take up related issues individually.  Two teams were unable to participate at Championships due to issues with required insurance documentation.  

Outstanding Dues and Championship Fees – Repeated here as a reminder, payment of outstanding dues and fees from 2007 must be received before we begin the 2008 season.  Representatives of West Windsor, Nassau, Hopewell Valley Golf and Lenape are asked to ensure outstanding balances are paid.  

2007 Mini Meet – The mini meet was held on July 14, 2007 and ran well.  Special thanks to the Ben Franklin team for stepping in to help with the meet, after a fire at the West Windsor facility could have resulted in cancellation.  No relays were held due to time constraints.  Costs for the mini meet were raised as a concern.  The location and host(s) for the 2008 mini meet will be discussed further in the Spring 2008.    

New Business

Motions Proposed and Approved – These motions were proposed and approved and will be effective for the 2008 season:

· A request was made to change the wording of the PASDA by-laws (Alignment of Divisions) to require only one team to move down from Division 1 and one team to move up from Division 2.  Previously, two teams moved up and two teams moved down, between Divisions 1 and 2.  (Alignment strategy between Divisions 2 and 3 remain the same.)  

· A motion was made for the membership to give the Board approval to incorporate PASDA, provide the Board with liability insurance and to have the Board pursue resolution of insurance issues.  It was suggested we look at related information from USA Swimming and from other organizations, as well as possibly including coaches under PASDA liability insurance.  Also under consideration is allowing teams to opt out of PASDA insurance coverage if they prefer to obtain their own coverage.  

· A request was made to change the wording of the PASDA by-laws to require facilities to be alcohol free during PASDA meets.  This is in line with USA Swimming rules & regulations.  

· A request was made to have the PASDA by-laws available to each team.

2008 Alignments for Diving Meets- 

Moving to Division 1 from Division 2: Flemington-Raritan

Moving to Division 2 from Division 1: Cranbury

By Division, the new Dive Team alignments for 2008 will be:

	Division I
	Division II

	Ben Franklin
	Cranbury

	Community Park
	Hopewell Valley

	Flemington Raritan
	Penn Brook

	Nassau
	West Windsor


2008 Alignments for Swimming Meets - Based on 2007 results the following changes will be made to the division alignments for 2008:

Moving to Division 2 from Division 3: Hopewell Valley Golf & Trenton Country Club

Moving to Division 1 from Division 2: Nassau

Moving to Division 3 from Division 2: Ravine & Brooktree

Moving to Division 2 from Division 1: Lawrenceville

By Division, the new Swim Team alignments for 2008 will be:

	Division I
	Division II
	Division III

	Community Park
	Cherry Valley
	Bedens Brook

	Cranbury
	Hopewell Valley Golf
	Ben Franklin

	Flemington Raritan
	Hopewell Valley Tennis
	Brooktree

	Hamilton
	Lawrenceville
	Country Pool

	Nassau
	Lenape
	Ravine

	West Windsor
	Penn Brook
	Twin Rivers

	
	Trenton Country Club
	


2008 Diving Schedule

A paper copy of the 2008 Diving dual meet schedule was handed out at the meeting and will be posted to the PASDA website.  Dive meet dates are also listed below.  Please check the link to Diving Information on the PASDA website for further details.  

PASDA diving Championships will be held at Community Park on Wednesday, July 23, 2008.  (Rain date is July 26, 2008.)  

	Dive Meet Dates

	Wed. June 25, 2008

	Wed. July 2, 2008

	Wed. July 9, 2008 

	Wed. July 16, 2008 


2008 Swimming Schedule  

Meet dates and meet types (A -vs- B) are listed below.  Note that only Division 2 swims on the first meet date.  All Divisions swim the other dates.  Also note that no meets are scheduled for Thursday July 3, 2008.  

Please remember that the first meet date of every season is designated as an “A” meet.  Meet types alternate by meet date thereafter (i.e., “B” then “A”, and so on).  

 

PASDA Swimming Championships will be held Monday and Tuesday July 28 & 29, 2008.  

	A - Meets
	B - Meets

	
	

	Thurs. June 26, 2008 (Div. 2 Only)
	Tues. July 1, 2008 (All Div.)

	Tues. July 8, 2008 (All Div.)
	Thurs. July 10, 2008 (All Div.)

	Tues. July 15, 2008 (All Div.)
	Thurs. July 17, 2008 (All Div.)

	

	Rain Date

	TBA


2008 Diving Championships

PASDA diving Championships will be held at Community Park on Wednesday, July 23, 2008.  (Rain date is July 26, 2008.)  Hosts for the 2008 Dive Championships are TBA.  A suggestion was made to add events for the 6 & under age group at the 2008 Championships.   

2008 Swimming Championships

PASDA Swimming Championships will be held Monday and Tuesday July 28 & 29, 2008, due to NJ Junior Olympics being held July 25 - 27.  We are attempting to find a new facility for Championships and are hopeful that a location such as Community Park may be available.  

Entries will be due in to Ellen by Friday, July 18, 2008.  

Hosts for the 2008 Swim Championships are:

	Marshalling
	Flemington-Raritan

	Admissions
	Cherry Valley

	Hospitality
	Hopewell Valley Golf

	Awards & Runners
	Brooktree


Other items to be considered for 2008 Swimming Championships:

· A request was made to bring back Open Events to allow coaches to swim.  It was felt this would not be a problem if time and the availability of the facility permit.  

· It was requested that the 2007 Championship host teams compile a checklist of tasks and tips for the 2008 Championship host teams to follow.  

· A suggestion was made to use ID tags & sign-in sheets to differentiate those workers who would not be required to pay admission.

2008 Meeting Dates  

While specific meeting dates were not available at the July 2007 meeting, the following meeting dates were recently announced.   

	Meeting
	Date

	
	

	General Membership
	Wed., May 28, 2008

	General Meeting / Materials
	Mon., June 16, 2008

	Season Wrap-up
	Tues., Aug. 5, 2008


Elections for 2008 PASDA Board of Directors

Ballots for electing the PASDA Board for 2008 were cast (one per team).   The ballot as presented, five officers (VP is a shared position this season) and three trustees, were all re/elected. (No write-ins.)  We welcome Lauren Hebert, Cranbury Swim Club, to the Board.  We are excited about all the energy, ideas, and well-considered decision-making that Lauren will bring to our organization and its athletes. 

The positions for 2008 are filled as follows: 

	Position:
	Name:

	President
	Ellen Mace

	Co-Vice President
	Jim Devlin

	Co-Vice President
	Lauren Hebert

	Secretary
	Ed Fago

	Treasurer
	Pam Owens

	Trustee (Officials)
	Jeff Mace

	Trustee (Diving)
	Kirk LeCompte

	Trustee
	Percy Keith


Updated Website Information  

There is a wealth of useful information on the PASDA website.  Directions to member pools, Contact Information for Team Reps and Coaches, the “Coaches Guide to PASDA Swimming” (- also great reading for parents, volunteers and other spectators), as well as actual documents (and related instructions) used to set up and manage the meets are among the items available.  

Updated Contact Information

All teams are requested to review their team contact information and provide Jim Devlin with revisions for 2008 and/or confirmation that the information is current.  Please note that the contact information recently e-mailed by Jim is more current than the online information.

Adjournment

At the conclusion of business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.

